

MARCH 1990

Published by the Fallbrook Historical Society P.O. Box 1375, Fallbrook, CA. 92028



Dear Members --

How fast a year goes by! I have always heard that the older you get the faster time flies by. Now I know I am getting old as time does fly, especially as we are again preparing for an Annual Weeting and Luncheon. But first, let me describe more good works of some Board Members:

Membership Chairman Cecelia Njust coordinates our bulletin-printing and mailing as well as maintaining the membership files. She and her husband Carroll always help with maintenance and clean-up at our FHS House.

Rosemary Pankey is working with Gloria Seelye on the very timeconsuming task of getting a Fallbrook History Book into print. This will be so important for Fallbrook residents and history buffs in the future and for current sales and use.

Elizabeth (Betty/Liz) Yamaquchi works tirelessly to keep us up to date on Fallbrook developments, serving on Planning Group Subcommittees and the Historic Site Board. As our chief archivist she spends many hours volunteering research, cataloguing, and answering questions. She will have another interesting exhibit at the Annual Meeting, this time of Civil War photos and items in keeping with our speaker's presentation. Liz and her husband Shoqo are always ready to help with landscape plans, suggestions, and plain hard work.

More about the Board in the next bulletin.

Hope to see you at the Annual Meeting.

margoni

MEMBERSHIP dues are now payable for the year 1 May 1990 through 30 April 1991. Life and Patron Members? we'll be glad to accept further gifts at this time although I can't fault you for late dues! You all may use the remittance envelope for dues and Annual Meeting Luncheon reservations. Please be sure to complete the information on the envelope and the reservation slip on the reverse side of the newsletter so we know how to credit portions of your check.

Cecelia